Soderville Athletic Association

Board Meeting Minutes

Date: September 16, 2012
Board Members in Attendance

Greg Zimmer

President

Vacant Position
Vice President

Mike Laciskey
Treasurer

Derrell Singh

Secretary

Ben Stai
Mike Stone 

Corinne Olson

Vacant Position

Vacant Position

Not in Attendance
Maria Cochran

Dale Blonigen

Tom Dreshar

Chris Vogel

Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson

Jenny Arnoldi-Lidberg

Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7 pm.
Public forum – none
New Business

Committee Reports: 

Concessions – Nelson/Lidberg – Jenny is the SAA concessions coordinator and she was here to talk about concessions and her goals for next year since we had a loss for concessions this year.  She plan to cut down on mileage to Sam’s and make less trips there next year.  With it being her first year she often forgot to get items or did not have room for everything when there were big tournaments coming up.  Greg talked about concessions and what happened during the year and that Jenny had no control over a lot of the things like the BBC tournament being cancelled and that not many games were played at Lion’s during the week.  Nancy talked about BBC and not doing concessions there in the future as by the time we pay Jenny to get all the stuff there we just don’t make any money off of it.  Mike L. talked about having an easier way to change prices and making sure to have prices be different for the tournaments so Jenny will look into that.  Jenny talked about raising the amount for pop and water and candy and the board agreed she could do that.  Greg talked that we don’t want to lose money on it and that the City thinks we are making thousands of dollars on concessions but we have proof that we have not made money on that.  Jenny said the handle is broken on the grill that was bought recently so she will see if that can be fixed and maybe just a part ordered.  She said there is a grill at Lion’s that needs to go to City and asked if one of the guys on the board would take care of that.  There is also a freezer that is not working at City that should be brought to the recyclable day in East Bethel.  Mike L. volunteered to move the grill and do the freezer.  Jenny will look at buying a new freezer for the City stand.  We will look at concessions again in December and Ben S. offered to be the board member to help Jenny make concessions improvements and changes and look at the best freezer to buy.  
.
Umpires – Hensler – not present
In-house fast pitch – Cochran and Blonigen– not present
In-house baseball (Junior) – Zimmer – no report
In-house baseball (Senior) – open position – Greg talked about having A ball for next year to be a step in between traveling and rec. ball.  Right now we have A tournament baseball and they are talking about having them play 3 tournaments instead of 2 for tournament baseball next year.
Traveling fast pitch – Vogel – Mike S. said we will be hosting the Qualifier and State tournaments the next two weekends and tryouts will be on October 14th for the 2013 season.
Traveling baseball – Zimmer – no report
Field/Game Scheduling – Cooper – not present
Equipment – open position
Treasurer – Laciskey – Mike L. wanted everyone to see a balance sheet again and everything looks great and right non budget except we are down $16,000 from concessions.  It is confusing to everyone how we can be down that much money no matter what happened.  We have to eliminate the waste at concessions for the meat and will do that by shutting off the grill earlier in the night on the weeknights and making sure not to give free meat out.  Our concessions payroll is way down so that is good.  It is just the cost of food and the lower sales that seems to be the problem.  Nancy and Mike did some clean up last week for accounting and we are really in line where we budgeted.  We are managing our expenses well in all our categories.  Tournament expense is right on and fields were slightly less as we did not make as many field improvements as expected this year.  So we are doing great except for concessions.  He will have a better idea once he puts together a report for the annual meeting.  Balance sheet is at $95,000 and last year we had $87,000.  We have the BATBA transfer to do for tryouts yet and that will be done before the annual meeting.
Fundraising – Stone – Corinne O. asked if we are doing the beer bust next year and suggested we talk about getting it so we could use the license to do that raffle.  We need to decide on the date for the event now so we can get that license before it is too late.  Mike S. said he will look into it and will have a date for the next meeting that we can discuss. 
Tournament Ball – Laciskey – Mike L. said that Tournament Ball is kicking in now with traveling tryouts being done.  Parents with players that did not make traveling are calling with questions about Tournament Baseball so that is good that we can offer that to them.  We will keep the numbers open for tournament ball so maybe we could have 2 teams at certain age groups.  We are going to get money from BATBA for those teams since we don’t charge much for this program and this will help those players stay interested in baseball.
Town Ball – open position
Uniforms – Singh – no report
Photos – Nelson – no report
Operations Manager Report – N. Nelson – no report
Old Business – 
Board seats open for annual meeting – Greg Z. reported that BATBA has our new by-laws and two of the vacant positions on the board will be for traveling baseball.  The by-laws state that each traveling baseball and traveling fastpitch will have 2 positions on the board.  As far as next month’s meeting we will be voting on the new by-laws and Greg will need to find out if we vote at the annual or with the new board but everyone thinks it is with the new board when that would be adopted.  
Update on the City building and the council vote – The Ham Lake City Council is planning to vote on SAA moving into the Ham Lake building on 153rd Ave. at their October meeting.
Other 
The next meeting is set for October 9, 2012 at 7:00pm. 
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Mike L, Mike S. seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned at 8:43pm.

